
 

February 2, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Steve Huebert, Chairperson 

House Committee on Local Government 

Statehouse, Room 149-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Huebert: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2165 by House Committee on Local Government 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2165 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2165 would amend existing law concerning vacancies in the office of a director of an 

improvement district.  The bill would require that the person appointed to fill a vacancy in the 

office of the director of the Peck Improvement District in Sumner and Sedgwick counties must 

be filled by a resident of one of the two counties.  The Board of County Commissioners of 

Sumner County would make this appointment.  Appointments in any other improvement districts 

in the state would not be affected by the bill. 

 

 According to the Kansas Association of Counties, passage of HB 2165 is not expected to 

have a fiscal effect on any Kansas county.  The Board of County Commissioners of Sumner 

County is already holding regular meetings at which an appointment would be made. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Melissa Wangemann, KAC  


